



**NOTES OF A 'ZOOM' COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON  
TUESDAY 29<sup>th</sup> JUNE 2021 at 7.00pm**

**AGENDA**

1. Matters arising from meeting dated 6<sup>th</sup> May 2021.
2. Welfare
3. Finance
4. Scores and Records
5. Competitions
6. Coaching
7. Major Projects
8. Forthcoming Events
9. AOB

**Present:**

Paul McGuire, Alan Hoddinott, Graham Ivey, Will Kempf, John Dean, Alan Marriott  
Mark Swallow

**NOTES FROM THE MEETING:**

**1.Matters arising:**

- a) The club's H&S policy has now been reviewed and updated.
- b) We have had to cancel the Have a go session at Holmfirth High School on the 15<sup>th</sup> July due to extension of the Covid regulations.

**2. Welfare:**

It was agreed that any issue raised by a club member (or their representative) be discussed at a committee meeting prior to any possible action that may or may not be required to be taken.

Whilst we are nearing the end of Covid restrictions and many people have been vaccinated, the committee wishes to remind members that social distancing and hand sanitizing etc. should still be adhered to and should still observe shooting times by not arriving too early at the field.

**3.Finance:**

John Dean confirmed that the club finances were slightly better than predicted at this time. The club needs to insure the building components when on site against theft.

**Action JD**

#### **4. Scores and Records:**

Graham confirmed that the Golden Records system was going well and that most members were using this system.

#### **5. Competitions:**

The Independence Day competition will be held on Sunday 4<sup>th</sup> July and will last for a week to allow members to submit scores during these restricted times. Reminder email has been issued.

#### **6. Coaching:**

John Sinfield and Helen McKerracher are currently pursuing their Level 1 coaching qualification.

Whilst the money we are earning from courses and taster sessions is helping to fund the new building it was agreed to purchase essential equipment (eg; arrows) to supplement the existing stock.

Beginner courses are progressing. The first 7 courses are fully booked. Courses 1 & 2 have been completed and course no. 3 concludes 10<sup>th</sup> July. **We still need coaches for future courses.**

#### **7. Major Projects:**

Groundworks for the new indoor range have now been completed. The date for delivery of building components is w/c 16<sup>th</sup> August (to be confirmed).

The committee is fully aware of the difference in levels around the building and a scheme(s) for addressing this situation will be prepared for costing as soon as possible. **Action PMcG**

#### **8. Forthcoming Events:**

Suggestions have been made to hold a bonfire and a possible Christmas gathering at the field. This will be reviewed nearer the time.

#### **9.AOB**

The club is still looking into the possibility of payment installments for club subscriptions.

Having purchased new equipment the club would like to thank John Sinfield for donating his old archery kit to the club which has already been sold to a new member.

The meeting closed at 9.00pm